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Exhibit A 

List the sections of the Unified Development Ordinance that you’re proposing for amendment. 

6.3.1 Table Dimensional Requirements 

Revise Footnote 2: The maximum density for attached dwellings in the MF or MFSU district is 20 

units per acre, except for attached dwelling applications that 1) propose at least 10% units to be 

affordable to households making 80% AMI or less at the time of construction; 2) are within 500’ 

of a major arterial road such as Hwy 70 or I-85; and 3) do not abut an existing single-family 

dwelling use. Any such qualifying applications may propose up to 30 units per acre as a maximum 

density (subject to rounding as defined in Section 9.1.4). 
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Exhibit B 

Provide your rationale for the proposed amendment. 

The 2023 Comprehensive Sustainability Plan has a stated Goal of providing more housing options, 

particularly affordable housing, workforce housing, and smaller units.  This goal also speaks to 

collaborating on addressing high-density concerns, incorporating housing-scale buildings with 

multiple units in walkable neighborhoods, offering density opportunities, and support for housing 

projects with new infrastructure development.  

We are proposing a UDO text amendment that will further those goals by increasing the allowable 

density in the MF and MFSU Zoning Districts to 30 units per acre where affordable housing is a 

significant part of the project, which will enable and encourage private multifamily developers 

with traditional financing to provide these units on properties that have already been zoned and 

designated for higher-density residential development. The UDO already allows this density in all 

zoning districts where attached residential is allowed—which is in almost all districts with an 

SUP—when all units in the project are affordable for households making 80% AMI. While this is 

helpful to enable public affordable housing projects and affordable housing projects by affordable 

housing developers with unique, specialized financing structures, it does not enable traditional 

housing developers to provide affordable housing in their projects.  

Further, by requiring that any higher density communities are located in close proximity to a major 

throughfare and not adjacent to a single-family neighborhood, the Town can ensure that these 

communities will be in appropriate locations where transportation infrastructure can support 

additional residents.   

The Town will be able to provide more affordable housing, which is consistent with the 

Comprehensive Plan goals, if more density is allowed in projects that contain a significant number 

of affordable units, in properties that have already been zoned and deemed appropriate for higher-

density residential uses presumably due to their location and proximity to Town infrastructure.  
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